

LI HONDING TANDON THE TOWN OF MILTON

TY: 905-878-1657

Online

www.milton.ca

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING OF COUNCIL PROPOSED USER FEE BY-LAW

On Monday, December 6, 2004 the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Milton will hold a statutory public meeting, pursuant to Section 150 of the Municipal Act, Part XII of the Municipal Act, Section 69 of the Planning Act and Bill 124, Building Code Act to present and obtain public input on the Town's proposed User Fee By-law.

All interested individuals are invited to attend this Public Meeting of Council and make representations relating to the proposed by-law. The meeting is to be held as follows:

Time:

Monday, December 6, 2004

7:30 p.m.

Location:

Council Chambers, Town Hall 43 Brown Street, Milton, ON

In order that sufficient information is made available to the public, copies of the proposed by-law are being made available as of Friday, December 3, 2004 from the Corporate Services Department at Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, and will also be available on-line at www.milton.ca under "User Fees" in the Optional Search Box.

Interested persons may express their comments at the Public Meeting or in writing, addressed to Sheryl Hill, Manager, Finance, Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, Milton, ON L9T 5H2 prior to Monday, December 13, 2004.

NOTICE OF SURPLUS OF LAND

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Milton intends to declare Part of the Road Allowance Between Lots 15 and 16, Concession 4, Nassagaweya, 15 Side Road, PIN 24979-0216 as surplus to the Town's needs for the purpose of allowing the adjacent landowner to consolidate their property holdings.

This notice is provided pursuant to Section 268(3) of The Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, as amended, and in accordance with Town of Milton Property Disposal By-law No. 34-95.

Further information with respect to the aforementioned Notice may be obtained from the Deputy Clerk, Town of Milton, 43 Brown Street, Milton, Ontario (905) 878-7252, extension 2109.

Dated at the Town of Milton this 19th day of November 2004.

Troy McHarg, Town Clerk Town of Milton



Exchange of Old Milton Transit Tickets

Your old Milton Transit tickets for the former Dial-A-Bus and morning/afternoon school bus are no longer being accepted. You may exchange your old tickets (and pay a slight difference) to obtain new tickets from Milton Transit Ticket Agents until December 31,

Child/Student	Exchange Details for Old Transit Tickets (until December 31, 2004)		
	10 old tickets + \$2.00	=	10 new tickets
	1 old ticket + \$0.20	=	1 new ticket
Adult	10 old tickets + \$4.00		10 new tickets
	1 old ticket + \$0.40	=	1 new ticket
Senior	10 old tickets + \$2.00	=	10 new tickets
	1 old ticket + \$0.20	_	1 new ticket

Ticket Agent Locations

Milton Town Hall Milton Leisure Centre Milton Sports Centre

Milton Seniors' Activity Centre Milton Public Library Lottery Kiosk at Zellers, Milton Mall

More Information Phone: 905-815-2020

(Information Line for Oakville Transit, which is providing Milton Transit service)

Web: www.milton.ca

THE TOWN OF MILTON AND OAKVILLE HUMANE SOCIETY ARE HOLDING A

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2004 • 1:00 - 6:00 PM SENIORS' CENTRE . 500 CHILDS DRIVE, MILTON

Have your pet microchipped by a veterinarian for \$29.95. Purchase the Town of Milton Lifetime Microchip tag. No more annual tags to purchase! Cats are welcome too.

By-law 90-2004 requires all dogs to have a licence (tag) Dog tag fee is **\$52.00 in addition to Microchipping fee. ** Rates are under review and are subject to change.



New business proposed at Steeles and Thompson

An equipment sales and rental business has been proposed for a building on the north side of Steeles Avenue at Thompson Road.

The proposal was brought forward to the Town's administration and planning committee Monday night for information purposes and a public meeting.

A zoning bylaw amendment is required for the business to open at the 6.5-acre site. If approved, half a dozen additional uses would also be allowed on the property an automotive dealership, rental agency, repair garage, washing establishment, drive-through service facility and restaurant. These would be pursuant to site plan

approval.

Cedarbrae Avenue resident Randy Ross told the committee his property backs onto Steeles Avenue, across the road from the potential development, which had him concerned about excessive lighting, potential 24-hour usages and unreasonable increases in traffic.

Once the Town has received all comments, staff will prepare a technical report on the proposal for a future committee meeting. The property is currently occupied by a warehouse with a retail office. The equipment sales and rental business would occupy a 620-square-metre space in the existing building.

Town cashing in on tax program

Milton is slated to get about \$154,000 from the Province for local transit through the new gas tax sharing program.

The Town will receive the money to help cover transit capital and operating expenses from last month to next October.

A report from Town Director of Corporate Services Jim McQueen explained the new program shares 1 cent per litre of gas tax among municipalities with transit services through a formula of 70 per cent ridership and 30 per cent population. "This type of formula will benefit Milton in the future because we are a

growing municipality and as our transit system develops, ridership will be increasing," the report said.

The funding share will go up to 1.5 cents per litre next October and 2 cents per litre in October, 2006.

The administration and planning committee endorsed staff's recommendation Monday night that the mayor and treasurer sign a letter of agreement with the Province for the gas tax funding and a reserve fund called 'Gas Tax for Transit' be established. The issue will come before council Monday.



